Dear Counseling or Clinical Psychology Graduate Student,  

Your assistance is requested for a research study being conducted at the University of North Dakota. The study is being conducted by a doctoral student, Cheryl L. Stolz, M.A., under the faculty advisement of Dr. David Whitcomb.  This research study has been reviewed and approved by the Institutional Review Board, University of North Dakota (Project Number IRB-200709-059). For questions regarding the rights as a research participant, please contact the University Office of Research Development and Compliance by phone (701) 777-4278.  

The current study hopes to explore the experiences of gay, lesbian, and bisexual (GLB) counseling and clinical psychologists-in-training in supervision. Eligible participants include doctoral-level counseling or clinical students who have had at least two semesters of clinical supervision. The participants will be interviewed via telephone with regard to their experiences, with the interview taking approximately 1 to 2 hours.  Regardless if you choose to participate or not, you may enter your name into a draw for $100 U.S.
Please note that participation in this study is completely voluntary and anonymous; name and other identifying information will not be linked to the responses in any way. Access to any data will be limited to the principal investigator, the faculty advisor, and the individual transcribing the interviews. All data will be stored in a password protected computer, under the control of the principal investigator. Results of this study will be helpful in furthering the understanding of GLB psychologists-in-training experiences and barriers as they develop as mental health professionals and in their GLB identity.  Interested participants can contact the principal investigator, Cheryl Stolz, at cheryl.stolz@und.edu.  Thank you for your time and consid

If you have any concerns or questions regarding completing this study or the results of this study, please contact the principal investigator, Cheryl L. Stolz at cheryl.stolz@und.edu. Alternatively, you may contact the faculty advisor, Dr. David Whitcomb at david_whitcomb@und.edu.  Sincerely,   Cheryl L. Stolz, M.A. Doctoral Student (Ph. D.)  Department of Counseling Psychology  University of North Dakota  Montgomery Hall 326  Grand Forks, ND, USA  58202  cheryl.stolz@und.edu
